
M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, November 14, 2015

PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room

1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Joel Cho, Lyn Pasak, Dane Alani, Don Patterson, Ivy Galariada, and Clyde Ota
Excused:  Steve Kim and Chris Akamine
2. Members:  Lespaul Naki, Virgil Stinnett, Stan Young, Gerry Lonergan, and Ted Chinn
3. Guests:  Gail Sakamoto, Tristan Kristen, and Evelyn Racpan
4. Ho’opono:  VRA Albert, SBA Lea Grupen, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Susan Chong, and VFS Tad Matsuno
CALL TO ORDER
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Kyle called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.
Before starting, Chair Kyle noted we’d like to keep order in the meeting and if someone asks a question then that person should be recognized and afforded the opportunity for the question to be answered.
At this time, Chair Kyle adjusted the order of business to accommodate a situation.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Reimbursement to Kona Airport Blind Vendor for Improvements:  VRA Albert noted that the improvements of the Kona Airport were initially going to be paid with VR basic 110 funds, this is all after the vendor has already completed the job.  In the past, VR utilized a clause in the procurement process which allowed for an exemption of the state procurement process.  However, upon review by our attorney general, that procedure can’t be used with the 110 funds, only with Randolph Sheppard funds.  There is no other way to bypass procurement.

Joel asked if the money that will be reimbursed to vendor out of RSRA will be part of the match 1/1.  VRA Albert responded it can be done that way.

Chair Kyle asked the procurement process was used to get the best price of $11,400.  SBA Lea responded no, that the vendor had already signed the contract after being advised to wait pending confirmation of logistics because vendor thought he could go ahead.

Joel noted that part of the problem was that they had a meeting with Lea, Kat, Myles and Filo and was verbally told that they didn’t need to go through the procurement process because he was going to do it himself.
Moving forward, VRA Albert noted that prior to initiating anything, the vendor should clear it with VR staff and it depends where the funds are coming from.  Although there are exemptions from state procurement, we are still accountable to Hawaii compliance issues.

Following discussion, Joel moved that the committee has no objection to the program reimbursing Myles for his renovations which he was told he could do, but later told it was improper, and the money will be used as part of the 1/1 match funds.  Don seconded the motion.
Chair Kyle asked what measures have we taken to see that this never happens again.  Kat responded that if the committee is in agreement, all purchases will be conducted by the SLA if the vendor wants to be reimbursed.  Chair Kyle added that if the vendor chooses to use his own funds and take it as a business expense, he still needs program approval to ensure purchase is appropriate and, in case there are electrical issues, program will need to take it into consideration.
Chair Kyle recalled the motion and asked for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ivy
Abstained
Don
For

Dane
For
Lyn
No

Joel
For 

Clyde
For
Kyle
For
Kyle is asking for a balance of the remaining funds from renovation for the purpose of budget planning.  VRA Albert responded there’s a total $750 thousand for the current year, with 1/1 ratio on the $500 and the $250 as a given.
Kat replies current budget still sitting at this time is at $500,000 for the fiscal year 2016 on record. 

SBA Lea asked VRA Albert if VR definitely can contribute the $500,000.  Albert replied yes, however, the extra leftover will need to be discussed with our fiscal person about rolling monies over.  He is willing to return half of the $500 thousand from the previous fiscal year.

Chair Kyle thanked VRA Albert.

RECESS AND RECONVENE:

Chair Kyle recessed the meeting at 10 a.m. and reconvened at 10:30 a.m.
PROGRAM REPORT:
1. BEP Updates: Kat first introduced the new Vending Facilities Specialist Tad Matsuno. 
The current balance of the RSRA as of 11/13/2015 is $1,361,308.03.
She, Kyle, Joel, and Lyn finalized agreement with Pepsi yesterday to service unassigned vending machines on Hawaii and Kauai.  It’s a 2- year term with a 37% commission rate.

Congratulations went to Dane Alani for opening West Hawaii Civic Center facility.  She thanked VFS Susan and MJ for assisting Dane with the preparation and grand opening.
Kat announced that there are four new certified trainees:

a. Gail Sakamoto has started at the Department of Health facility.  She’s been getting good reviews about her cook.  She will be joining the Healthy Initiative Program on December 2.

b. Evelyn Racpan is at VS #1 Downtown Post Office.

c. Shontel Jones is at Kuhio Park Terrace facility and is very happy to be there.

d. Dyllon Asami will be starting at the Pacific Warfighting Center in January 2016.
This was a result of former VFS Kyle’s first training group.

Kat reported that Kamamalu Building is ongoing and is still scheduled for occupation in late 2016.

Another new facility close to completion is Building 4077 in Joint Base Pearl Harbor Hickam, formerly called the Joint POW/MIA Accounting Command, now known as Department of Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency.  They identify remains discovered from global conflicts. New facility is located on the ground floor.  The Navy still has to adjust some plumbing and electrical before the equipment can be installed.  She estimated the facility should be ready sometime early next year. 
She reported that Joel’s facility at the Keahole Kona Airport will be expanded to include all the area under the roof.  Myles facility will not start until the airport modernization plan.  Joel noted it won’t be until middle of 2018 at the very earliest.  Kat will talk to Myles and the airport to see what they can do to help with the expansion.
Kat reported that they will immediately start working on VS #45 Kaahumanu Hale Circuit Court to get facility reopened for operation.  Work will include removing old displays and split slat walls, redo flooring, redo lighting, new cash cabinet, fresh paint, assess electrical, 2-compartment sink, hand sink, new storage shelving and any upgraded equipment that’s necessary.  It’s a state building owned by Judiciary so we’ll be working with Judiciary and bids will be required.
Stan asked if staff participated in the walkthrough at the Kamamalu Building.  He also noted his objection to its location in the hallway to the elevator, he feels it should be in front in the lobby before security.
Kat continued and reported that a new facility at Kona Judiciary is being built.  Susan is working along with Stan on the planning phase for the facility.  Projected date is 2017.
Another priority is the build out of new facility at Gate 27 at Kahului Airport.
Kat noted they will be recruiting for the vacant Vending Facilities Specialist and also the Account Clerk positions with the loss of our account clerk.  She noted that BEP is again short staffed while new VFS Tad Matsuno is currently in New Visions for the next 2 months so there’s a lot off additional work that the current staff has had to pick up.  She asked that the committee let program know if they have priorities otherwise staff is working on what they consider priorities.
Finally, Kat wanted to thank the vendors who donated items to Ho’opono’s annual White Cane Walk:

Filo Tu and Warren Toyama - $200 for hotdogs, buns, chili, etc. 
Ivy Galariada - coordinated vendors to donate juice, also donated 1 case of juice herself.

Dolores Rupard – 1 case juice

Lespaul Naki – 1 case juice

Evelyn Racpan – 1 case juice
Gerry Lonergan – 1 case of juice 
Jeff Segawa one case of juice
Pepsi – 5 cases water, 2 cases Pepsi, 1 case Sierra Mist, and 2 cases Diet Pespi
Coke – 10 cases water

Thank you to everyone on the list for their generous donations.
NEW BUSINESS (continued):
2. Unassigned Vending Machine Sub-Committee Report:  As reported above, the committee entered into a contract with Pepsi for unassigned vending machines on Kauai and Big Island.
3. Budget & Finance Sub-Committee Report:  No report.

4. Training Sub-Committee Meeting Report:  No report.
5. Strategic Planning Sub-Committee:

a. Minimum Hours of Operation:  Chair Kyle asked Kat to briefly cover this matter.  Kat noted that the reason this issue came up is to provide service to our consumers.  One of the ways to provide service to the consumers is to have consistent hours of operation and we have come across situations where the facility hasn’t been opening consistently.  One of the challenges the SLA has is there are facilities that don’t have a permit on file that identifies the hours of operation.  In order to address the issue of hours of operation for a facility that doesn’t have hours of operation or no permit at all, we’d like to develop a policy that would be standardized so that all of the blinding vending facilities have at least a minimum hours of operation.
Chair Kyle noted that he’s asked program to research how many of the existing permits have hours of operation and what are the hours before the committee makes any decision.  He then asked if this problem is widespread.  Kat responded that there were possibly 5 facilities or less.  He then asked if this could be corrected by providing additional management services.  Kat responded that we have worked with each of the vendors, but the problem has persisted.

Ivy suggested that every store should have a nice sign stating their hours and then below it to read “If the store is not opened at this particular time, they can call Ho’opono” then no one has to keep an eye.
Chair Kyle noted that we are getting calls.  The issue at hand is that program feels if there’s no hours of operation, we can’t hold the vendor to it.  At this point, nothing will be done until the information they requested is provided.
SBA Lea noted it’s important to consider that even if it is only 5 or less vendors, it’s a black mark on the entire program.  Joel added that it’s more than 10% of the program.
b. Communication Protocol between Agency and Clients:  Chair Kyle asked SBA Lea what is the policy when a consumer contacts the agency via phone or email.  She responded that she doesn’t know if there’s anything specifically written in policy but noted that she communicates her expectations to her supervisors through their performance appraisals which is to return correspondence or phone call within 24 hours of a business unless they’re on leave or out of the office.  Kyle’s main concern is mainly when an email is sent, there should be at least an acknowledgment of email received and/or estimated time to expect an answer.  SBA Lea responded that she agrees if there are specific questions that need to be answered and that it may help to follow-up with a phone call.
Kyle reiterated that if anyone is not getting a satisfactory answer in terms of emails, follow-up with a call.

Kat added that communication is a 2-way street and asked that the vendors do likewise when program corresponds with them.
c. Closing Marginal Facilities and Converting to Unassigned Vending Machines:  Chair Kyle noted the committee briefly discussed closing marginal facilities and converting to unassigned vending machines which has been done in the past due to poor performance.  He added that at some point the committee needs to consider which direction they want to go because the income generated from vending machines is used to help pay for retirement and medical benefits.
d. Re-opening Closed Facilities, Circuit Court and Kauai Judiciary:  VFS Susan reported that in February 2015, the Kauai Judiciary Court Administrator approached the agency to revisit whether or not to reopen an existing blind vending facility.  There are currently 2 vending machines but they’re finding that it’s not providing adequate food service for this complex.  There were a couple of vendors previously, but the occupancy has since then increased, their finding judges and staff meetings, and neighboring departments are also requesting catering type services.
She noted it’s a 340 sq. ft. of space of which about 240 sq. ft. is retail and 100 sq. ft. storage; estimated 120 employees with 45-minute lunch breaks; competition is quite a distance away; there’s a 2-compartment and hand-wash sink; water heater; about 30-100 guests per day; neighboring police department consists of about 50 employees; civil defense hold bi-monthly trainings which include the fire department.
Stan asked that the committee put facility out for bid to see if there is any interest.

Don noted that if there really are a lot more meetings, a lot of extra people, and hopefully less court cases being cancelled or done early which he experienced when he was there, then it should be better.
Doug Moises noted that a lot of the people from the police station and courthouse occasionally goes to his snack shop for lunch.  He added that the employees and the people that do go to the courthouse usually eat out.  He also noted that a judge had approached him asking why the snack shop was closed because sometimes they don’t have time to go out so he offered to deliver lunch to them if more than 1-2, however, no response.
Joel asked what will be needed to re-open the facility.  Kat responded a standard cooler, Joel noted it can be provided by Pepsi; ice cream freezer, Joel noted it can be provided by ice cream company; and food warmers.
VFS Susan also noted that since last opened in 2006, there’s been an increase in district and family court cases; the girls’ court and U.S. District Court were also recently added, adding to the federal cases; the facility has also been site designated for judiciary, social work clerk, and interpreter testing where the rooms are being utilized for training, litigation and mediation.
Chair Kyle asked if they have anyone in mind who showed interest in wanting to be a blind vendor in Kauai.  VFS Susan responded there’s 1 licensed vendor and possibly 1 candidate from Kauai on list to be trained who showed interest.
Dane suggested to allow Doug to run facility as a satellite.  Ivy added it would save money and benefits.

Chair Kyle asked Doug how he feels about running facility as a satellite.  He’s in agreement if given the time to plan.  He noted he’d probably serve sandwiches and musubis, and per definition of a satellite, a temporary facility for 6 months just to provide service and also monitor sales at the same time.
Kat was in agreement, as long we do normal bid process and no licensed vendor shows not interest.

Following discussion, Joel requested that a copy of the HAR rules be distributed with the minutes of this meeting in accessible format because it seems no one knows the rules and need a refresher course.  He added that there’s a process to handle vacancies and it doesn’t go straight to satellite.  It goes out to bid and if all the licensed vendors turn it down and no trainee is available to take it, then it goes to satellite.
Kat will research the rules, but she noted in the past they did it for a new facility because there was a question of its feasibility.  The announcement went out to all licensed vendors with option to bid as a full-time or a 6-month satellite facility.
Stan again suggested to put facility out for bid to see if there are any interests.

Clarification noted that bid will be to licensed then satellite and excludes certified trainees.

During discussion, Kat read the following citation:

§17-403-10  Appointment of an individual to a vending facility.  (a) An individual selected to operate a vending facility shall be appointed for an indefinite period of time, provided that:
(1) 
Any appointment shall be subject to suspension or termination for any reason set forth in section 17-403-12, after the appointee is afforded an opportunity for a full evidentiary hearing.

(2) 
Appointment to more than one vending facility shall not be made for an indefinite period of time, provided, however, that the SLA shall have discretion to determine whether any facility shall be combined with another facility to create one facility.
(b) An interim appointment may be temporarily made to two or more vending facilities until permanent appointments are made to the vending facilities. 
(c) An individual who has completed training may be appointed to a vending facility if no licensee applies.  If more than one individual has completed training, the appointment shall be offered to the individual first to have completed training.
Don moved to allow the facility to go through the normal bid process and if no application is received to choose as a permanent or satellite facility, then it goes back to the committee for discussion.  Joel seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
NEXT MEETING:


To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Don moved to adjourn the meeting.  Hearing no objections, Chair Kyle adjourned the meeting at 11:32 a.m.
Transcribed by:

MJ Andres, Secretary

Ho’opono/Employment Section
